

Chief Executive Officer

Michael Thurmond

**Board of Commissioners** 

District 1 Robert Patrick

> District 2 Jeff Rader

District 3 Larry Johnson

District 4 Steve Bradshaw

District 5

Mereda Davis Johnson

District 6 Edward "Ted" Terry

District 7

Lorraine Cochran-Johnson

MEMORANDUM

June 24, 2021

TO:

Cathryn G. Horner, CPPB, Chief Procurement Officer, Purchasing & Contracting

THRU:

Rick Lemke, Public Works Director

FROM:

Peggy V. Allen, DDPW, Roads and Drainage

**SUBJECT:** 

Proposed Amendment/Change Order No. 1 to DeKalb County ITB No. 19-

101097 for Traffic Pavement Marking Services

Original Contract Term and Dollar Amount: December 17, 2019 through December 31, 2021 and

\$600,000.00

Previous Changes to the Dollar Amount: None

Previous Changes to the Term: None

Current Cumulative Contract Term and Dollar Amount: Ends December 31, 2021 and \$600,000.00

Proposed Contract Term and Dollar Amount: Additional funding of \$600,000.00

Detailed Description of Requested Changes: We are requesting for an additional \$600,000 in funding to CPA No. 1193204 with Peek Pavement Marking Inc. to enable this contractor to work on the County's FY2021 LMIG Safety Action Plan for updates to roadway pavement markings on certain county roads.

Justification for the Proposed Changes and an Explanation of why the County should not consider a Competitive Bid: GDOT approved DeKalb County's application for funding for Pavement Marking Safety Upgrades on selected roadway segments. SPLOST reserved funding for Federal and State Project Matching funds for Transportation Purposes. Peek Pavement Marking Inc. was awarded contract in response to ITB No. 19-101097 to provide pavement marking services. The additional funding consists of \$351,000.00 to support the LMIG Safety Action Plan and the remaining funds are to continue operational striping and maintenance work to CPA No. 1193204 to avoid any interruption in completing pavement marking safety projects.